May 2014

Dear LMC Secretary,

Please pass this information on to your practices:

All public bodies in Scotland are required under the Freedom of Information (Scotland) Act 2002 to operate a publication scheme.  GMS and Section 17C practices are considered public bodies under this legislation (2C practices are not).

GMS and Section 17C practices must either adopt and adapt the Model Publication Scheme/Guide to Information produced by BMA Scotland (and approved by the Information Commissioners Office), which is attached or produce their own publication scheme for approval by the ICO.  This is not a new requirement, as all practices should have had a publication scheme in place since 2004.  However, the BMA Scotland template was updated (as required by the ICO) in 2010 and now in 2014.

Details on the Model Publication Scheme can be found here:
http://www.itspublicknowledge.info/ScottishPublicAuthorities/PublicationSchemes/PublicationSchemesModelPublicationSchemes.aspx

The revised BMA Scotland template Guide to Information is attached.

Practices need to adopt/complete this template by 1 June 2014 or alternatively produce their own publication scheme for agreement with the ICO.

Best wishes,

David Prince | Senior Policy Executive
Scottish General Practitioners Committee and Scottish Medical Students Committee
BMA Scotland
14 Queen Street, Edinburgh, EH2 1LL
telephone: 0131 247 3027 | email: dprince@bma.org.uk
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